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Tunisia 

 

The Presidency Committee of the IAJ watches with grave concern the continuing crisis of the Tunisian judiciary 

and the serious violations of the principle of independence of justice. 

  

In this direction, the Presidency Committee endorses the recent resolution on Tunisia, adopted by the African 

Group, regional group of the IAJ, which followed the ban on the Tunisian delegation, by the Tunisian Ministry 

of Justice from leaving the country and participating in the annual meeting of the African Group of the 

International Association of Judges in Monrovia, Liberia (5-10 May 2024). 

 

The Presidency committee of the IAJ strongly opposes any action that threatens the independence of the 

judiciary and of all the judges in Tunisia and asks the Tunisian Government to be faithful to the principles that it 

has agreed to abide by. 
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